School Board Special Board Meeting
October 13,2021

A Special School Board Meeting of the Redbank Valley School Board was held,
Wednesday, October 13, 2021 in the library. The following members were in
attendance: Darren Bain, Linda Ferringer, Ann Kopnitsky, Donald Nair, Bill Reddinger,
Dee Bell, and Chad Shaffer via Zoom, Darren Bain (missed vote came for executive),
Absent — Carrie Adams.

No one from public spoke.

Mr. Reddinger stated that there will be an executive session after the meeting for
personnel and negotiations.

A motion was made by Dr. Nair seconded by Ann Kopnitsky to be considered for
admission into the Allegheny County Schools Health Insurance Consortium as of July 1,
2022. Attached please find a certified copy of the resolution of the Board of Directors
indicating its intent to be considered for admission. Please forward the admission
guidelines to the following members of the School Entity so that they can begin to gather
and provide the necessary documents for complete consideration.

Dr. Shaffer explained why the district was looking into other options.
Ann Kopnitsky congratulated the band and color Guard.

A motion was made by Donald Nair seconded by Dee Bell to adjourn at 6:10 P.M.

Respectfully Submitted,

C o Y

Cheryl Motter
Board Secretary



